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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To update Members on progress with the transfer of the gym from Longridge High School to the Civic Hall.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – The measures in this report contribute to making peoples lives safer and healthier.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
Members will be aware that, since serving notice on the existing dual use agreement, officers were asked to facilitate moving the gym, allowing for improved access, particularly during the daytime.

3
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
An opportunity for a permanent relocation arose recently through the provision of a Children’s Centre at the Civic Hall.

3.2
This enabled the delivery of a joint project which would create an extension to the rear of the building with a dedicated gym but sharing the entrance and reception area.

3.3
The estimated cost of the Council’s proportion of the scheme is £214,600.

3.4
There is currently £173,000 available within related projects, leaving a shortfall of £41,600.

3.5
Apart from the funding shortfall, the main problem facing the scheme is one of timing.  The children’s centre funding is time limited and has to be spent by the 31 March, the Council was therefore given a deadline of the end of August to confirm our commitment.

3.6
In order to address the issue a report was taken to a special meeting of Policy and Finance Committee asking for the shortfall to be included in the capital programme.

4
CONCLUSIONS

4.1
Policy and Finance Committee agreed to include the project in the capital programme and cover the shortfall in funds.

4.2
Committee asked officers to make every effort to reduce the shortfall through identifying other potential external funds.
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
Note the report.

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

BACKGROUND PAPERS

1
None.

For further information please ask for Chris Hughes

, extension 4479.
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